Minutes of the Lake Hopatcong Commission
October 20, 2008


A meeting of the Lake Hopatcong Commission was held on October 20, 2008 at the Mount Arlington Municipal Building, New Jersey. At 7:30 p.m., Chair Ondish called the meeting to order and stated that the meeting was being held in accordance with "Open Public Meetings Act."

Salute to the Flag:
Chair Ondish and all those in attendance joined in a salute to the flag.

Moment of Silence:
Chair Ondish requested a moment of silence to remember our troops and their families.   

Roll Call:

Present:
Russ Felter, Elizabeth Gantert, Daniel McCarthy, Richard O’Connor, Pat Rector (DEP Alternate), Joel Servoss, Benjamin Spinelli (7:40 pm), Raymond Fernandez (Morris County Alternate), Richard Zoschak and Arthur Ondish

Absent:
Larry Baier, David Jarvis
Alternates Present:
Tom Foley (Mount Arlington), Robert Mitcko (Jefferson), Colin Ormrod (Hopatcong),  John Risko (Sussex County), John Wetzel (Roxbury) 
With nine members present at Roll Call, Chair Ondish declared a quorum.

Communications

The Chair recognized Senator Bucco and Senator Oroho for being present at tonight’s meeting.
The Chair asked for any question about the communications.

Mr. Zoschak inquired about the insurance policies if the Commission ceases to exist.  Ms. Macalle-Holly advised him that she spoke to Fairview insurance and asked them to provide some dates for Fairview to meet with the Commission.  She stated later on the agenda there is discussion on what roles the Commissioner’s will take on after the staff is terminated.  The Commissioner that volunteers to handle insurance issues would need to meet with Fairview Insurance to determine what insurance they need to carry.

Chair Ondish read the letter from DEP Commissioner Jackson which stated that there is simply no money with which the Department can fund the Commission.  The Department stands ready to do what it can to assist the Commission in establishing a stable source of funding free from the uncertainties of the State budget.

Mr. Fernandez inquired about the letter from Ms. June Valiante.  The Chair stated that the money was taken from the security deposit to restore the office space to the original condition when the Commission moved into the office.  Mr. Fernandez inquired if the Commission could go back and take care of it themselves.  Ms. Macalle-Holly advised him that Mr. Valiante wanted the work done by his painter.  

Treasurer's Report/Payment of Bills
Ms. Gantert provided the Treasurer’s report that was previously reported at the October 1, 2008 Commission meeting.  The Valley National Bank checking account balance as of September 30, 2008 was $209,698.72.   
Mr. Zoschak inquired if the Verizon internet service is a contract.  Ms. Macalle-Holly advised him that it is not a contract and that they had to switch over to Verizon because Optimum Online is not available in the new location.  The cost included the initial installation fees and modem. 

Chair Ondish asked for a motion to move the Bill List.  Mr. Zoschak made the motion and Mr. Servoss seconded.  The Chair requested a roll call to approve the Bill List.

Ms. Macalle-Holly added the bill list is lower than usual because some bills were approved back in October 1, 2008.

ROLL CALL:
	Felter
	Yes
	Spinelli
	Yes

	Gantert
	Yes
	Zoschak
	Yes

	McCarthy
	Yes
	Fernandez
	Yes

	O’Connor
	Yes
	Rector
	Yes

	Servoss
	Yes
	Ondish
	Yes


Motion was unanimous. 

Chair Ondish recognized former LHC Chairman Anthony Albanese in the audience.

Approval of October 1, 2008 Meeting Minutes
Chair Ondish asked for a motion for the October 1, 2008 Regular Meeting Minutes.  Mr. McCarthy motioned and Ms. Gantert seconded.  During the first vote there were not enough affirmative votes to approve the minutes.  Mr. Foley, Alternate from Mount Arlington, who was present at the October meeting, stepped in for Mr. O’Connor during the second vote. 
ROLL CALL:
	Felter
	Abstained
	Zoschak 
	Abstained

	Gantert
	Yes
	Fernandez
	Yes

	McCarthy
	Yes
	Rector
	Yes

	Foley
	Yes
	Ondish
	Yes

	Servoss
	Abstained
	
	


Motion carried 6 to 0.

Senator Bucco discussed the letter sent to him by Commissioner Jackson.  The letter stated that she was looking forward to working with him to find a stable source of funding.  Senator Bucco stated he went to the Office Legislative Services (OLS) of the State of New Jersey and asked for a list of all taxes and fees that are collected so he could look at what was available and make appropriate recommendations.  He received the list and went through it and came upon the Recreational Boat Registration fees.  The fees generated $4.65M of what $2.33M is dedicated for dredging of the New Jersey waterways.  He stated that Senator Oroho and he introduced a bill for a stable source of funding for the Lake Hopatcong Commission of $700K and requested for this fiscal year.   He added that he has stated in other meetings about how much money comes into the area generated from the businesses, which is $200M and $20M goes into the State’s general fund in fees and taxes that are spent in this region.  Senator Bucco described the process of how a bill goes through a legislative process to become a law.  He stated the Bill would be referred to the House Environment Committee.  
Mr. McCarthy had questions relative to the boat registration fees. He referred to when Mr. Adam Zellner of the DEP appeared before the Commission on July 24 and September 10, 2007.  Mr. McCarthy stated that when Mr. Zellner was asked pointedly about the boat registration monies, according to the July 24 LHC minutes, “In response to the Chair’s inquiry, Mr. Zellner stated that registration fees are constitutionally dedicated to Department of Education and currently there is no way to separate the registration fees by lake use.”   In response to his inquiry if Mr. Zellner’s statement was correct, Senator Bucco stated what he received from OLS is that 50 percent is dedicated, $2.33M goes to maritime, maintenance and dredging and the other $2.33M goes to the General Budget.  The Senator stated he does not know why Lake Hopatcong Commission cannot get $700K out of that.

Senator Bucco stated he contacted Dr. Joe Seneca at Rutgers University and asked him if he could come up to Lake Hopatcong and meet with the Commission to discuss a way to find funding for the lake and to do an economic impact study.

Mr. Servoss inquired if the Commission agreed to have a fee if that would decrease pressure on the State to come forward with any financial support.

Ms. Rector added that DEP has been generous over the years with grants.  They are still working with an $844K grant to improve water quality.  Grant funding would continue to be a source to improve water quality.

Mr. Zoschak added that Commissioner Jackson stated that the grant money does not cover weed harvesting.  Weed harvesting runs between $600K-$700K.  He stated the Boat Count Committee came up with a total of 4,842 vessels.  If the Commission budget is $700K and with 4800 vessels, the user fee would be $140.  
Mr. Felter apologized for being absent the last couple of meetings.  He stated while doing the business plan the actual number they came up with was around $600K of what $300K were in administrative costs.  The cost for weed harvesting is a little over $300K.  He stated the business plan is not yet ready.

Chair Ondish added Commissioner Jackson stated that the boating fee was a start.  If it was determined that more money was needed, the Commission could possibly implement other fees if needed.  The Chair stated they need a sustainable source of income.  

Senator Bucco stated that once fees are put through there will never be an end.  The only logical and reasonable solution is to take it out of the boat registration fees.

Mr. McCarthy stated that the Commission is comprised of 11 members.  They have nine at the meeting tonight.  There is one vacancy on the Commission and there is the issue of the Department of Community Affairs Representation.  He stated he went back and looked at the minutes and the Commission has met fifteen times this year.  During those meetings, the DCA representative has only been present four times.  The other issue is the absence of the citizen representative appointed by the Governor.  Mr. McCarthy stated the last State representative, Mr. McCabe resigned during the June 19, 2006 meeting and his position is still vacant.  It is not only about resources, but the personnel as well.    
Public Comment
The Chair opened the meeting to the first public comment to address agenda items only.
Sam Hoagland, resident of Hopatcong, stated that the Commission should be kept alive and needs and Administrator.  He stated that Ms. Macalle-Holly knows more then the Commissioners collectively do.  It is key that the Commission has a key person to handle things.

Steve Tarloff, resident of Jefferson Township, inquired if the residents could receive the e-mail address of the various committee members so that the public can let them know that they would like them to support the Bill.  Senator Bucco advised Mr. Tarloff that he would give the information to the Chair by tomorrow.  The Chair stated that it would be put up on the website. 
Mike Francis, Councilmen of the Borough of Hopatcong, stated the lake is very precious and it is the backbone of many businesses.  He stated the DEP is acting like a “bully.”  He added the reality is that some sort of boat registration fee is needed to satisfy the DEP.  In the end of the day the residents and Commission need to take responsibility of the lake. 

Barbara Loring, resident of Hopatcong, stated she has been to many of the Commission’s meeting and heard about the user fees.  When Senator Bucco was at a meeting during the summer it was discussed that the money coming from user fees would stay with the lake.  She is not opposed with raising registration fees across the State.  She suggested that if the Commission is going to put the addresses on the website that they also put a sample letter together for citizens to send.  She stated that Ms. Macalle-Holly is a very important piece of the Commission and if they run short maybe the four towns could help with funding.

Chair Ondish added that Ms. Macalle-Holly is very important just like the field staff.  It is upsetting letting these people go.  
Mr. McCarthy stated that the staff does a lot more than weed harvesting.  They do catch basin work and are currently doing a lake wide cleanup.  They have been trained in traffic safety and so on.  The Commission is not just losing staff that work on machines, but are losing staff that has a lot of knowledge.

John Kurzman, resident of Lake Hopatcong, discussed the priorities of the DEP Strategic Plan.  He discussed the Commission’s process for submitting its budget to the State.  The DEP was working with the Waterloo Foundation and they began to believe the foundation was not doing their job and he is concerned that the Commission would go through the same issue.

Robert Rung, resident of Hopatcong, stated that all of their votes are a tiny fraction compared to the votes in the State.  It is not rational to have the State put a big chunk of its money into a small population.  

Steve Gebeloff, resident of Hopatcong, stated the boat count was about 4800 boats.  He did a study of boats in River Styx.  He found that a lot of the residents would have two or three boats.  The boaters are not the problem of the lake.  The problem is caused by septic systems and runoff from lawns.  He added he could not collect figure son what the State Park collects because it is all cash that is taken into the State Park.  Mr. Gebeloff inquired about the people using septic system.  He added that none of the park fees go back to the lake.  

Tim Clancy, resident of Lake Hopatcong, stated it is disheartening to see that the well skilled staff is going to be let go.  The reality is that they will revisit this issue in a short term because they can sit here in argue, but there’s valid points on both sides.  The issue is they are not going to fund the lake and the value of homes will go down.  In two years everyone will be back here again screaming about the weeds coming back.  The residents and Commission need to face the fact that they are the stateholders of the lake are responsible for it.  The State was very clear and made an agreement with bridge money.  

A resident of Hopatcong stated that she is fairly new to the lake and is trying to catch up with the issues.  She inquired if user fees are put through, then how would the money be collected.  It is going to cost more to implement a plan to develop a user fee program.  Chair Ondish advised her that Commissioner Jackson offered the Commission the DEP’s availability with administration of the fee system and the State police would help with the enforcement of user fees.  She added that the money that is dedicated to the projects should pay for the staff’s salary.

Ron Sorenson, operator of three marinas on the lake, stated that they are not in the majority party and discussed the political ramifications of funding for the Commission.  He suggested the Commission try to find somebody neutral to help them.

Mr. McCarthy discussed the ideal of the Tort Claims Act and stated it has to be reexamined because the Commission does not enjoy the full protection of the Tort Claims Act.  He added maybe there can be an insurance fund that covers all entities like the Commission.  Mr. Sorenson stated that there are a lot of businesses out there that have this stuff in place already that can basically lower the costs if the Commission outsources.  Mr. McCarthy added that in 1983 or 1984 things went from bad to worse.  The problem with the private contract is the Lake Hopatcong Regional Planning Board (LHRPB’s) did not know how much they were cutting.  Equipment was getting banged up and busted.  Most of the board’s budget was going to repairs.  Mr. Sorenson suggested putting expectations and performance measurements in their job scope when considering outsourcing.  

Cliff Beebe, owner of Beebe Marina, stated that they have to stop taxing people to get money. He stated the Commission performs under State legislation.  He added that he believed the Commission has the right to sue and be sued.  Chair Ondish added that in order to do that money is needed and the Commission has no money.  Mr. Beebe added that the people own Lake Hopatcong.  He stated he has written to Commissioner Jackson and they are well aware of ownership of Lake Hopatcong.

A resident of Landing, stated he is not interested in user fees.  He rather write a $100 check to the Commission.  He inquired about the people who live on the lake, but do not own a boat.  He added that he would like to see the user fees be applied to other users of the lake not just the boaters.

Barbara Loring, resident of Hopatcong, inquired why there can not be a sign off sheet that states that a landscape gardener is not using chemical that would feed the weeds.

Chairman’s Report
The Chair discussed that he has been speaking to the newspapers, radio and television.  People know what is going on with the Commission.  They need to make Trenton aware.  He suggested writing as many letters as possible to the Senate members.  Chair Ondish added that he would sit down with Cliff London.  Cliff London has a group of people who are looking to resurrect at the Lake Hopatcong Protection Association and they have a couple of suggestions for fees.  The Chair stated he would set up a meeting with them in the next week or so.  Chair Ondish added that he met with Al Payne, who is in charge of construction projects for the State.  Ms. Macalle-Holly, Mr. Calderio and he meet with Al Payne at the Franklin building where they offered to let the Commission lease the building for a dollar a year as a storage and maintenance facility for the harvesters.  They are going ahead with that because there is no other choice for a building.  The building itself needs renovation.  In the building there is available office space and there is a verbal agreement that the Commission may be able to rent out the office space to generate income.
Old Business

Field Staff Report
Ms. Macalle-Holly stated that the field staff was working on two non-point source projects as discussed at the last meeting.  Ms. Macalle-Holly recognized John Parks, Barry Marke and Sal Cottone from the staff.  She added they have been working on the shoreline cleanup.  So far they have removed about sixty, 55 gallon bags of trash including a 15’ rowboat and tires.  The staff is picking up some tire, but since the Commission does not have the funds to dispose of the tires, the amount of tires removed will be minimal.  They will pick up tires from the general area of the lake.  There is another other project the staff will be working on, but they can not get out in the lake to measure the deltas around the outflows.  The staff has to wait until the lake can be walked on.  All the equipment has been moved up to the maintenance facility.  Mr. Calderio is working on getting quotes to shrink wrap the equipment.  

Water Level  
Chair Ondish stated the lake level continues to go down.  Ms. Macalle-Holly added it has gone down to 5.42 and according to Superintendent Maurella at the State Park the lake  needs to go down to 4.89, which should be done by the end of the month.  She added the Commission has received many calls about dredging and dock repair.  People want to know if they can manually remove the sediment from the lake.  The answer is no because it is considered dredging of the lake.  You are required to have a permit.  To repair the dock, a permit is needed as well as if it is being repaired below the water line.  Dock permits applications are available at Hopatcong State Park.  Different municipalities have different regulations regarding permits for dock repairs and should also be contacted.  
Mr. Fernandez inquired if they would be on schedule to close the dam on the 15th of December.  He discussed how the Commission should keep track of the lake level and advise the Hopatcong State Park if it does not remain on schedule. Mr. McCarthy added that the Commission has a duty to make recommendations to the State.  
User Fees  
Chair Ondish stated he has had many meetings with Commissioner Jackson and the position she is taking as of right now is if the Commission agrees to move forward with some kind of enabling legislation, she would try hard to find money to help with the administrative costs.  He stated Ms. Macalle-Holly contacted John Hazen, in the Commissioner’s office. Mr. Hazen advised that if the Commission does not have its language specifically set for boating fees then it would be to open ended and would have to go through a regulatory process to set fees. 
Mr. Zoschak stated the way the legislation puts the Commission in a bad position because it is not specific enough. It does not state the fees are dedicated to the Commission which can only be done through a constitutional amendment. He added he can not support going with fees without these specifics.  

Mr. McCarthy stated he does not like user fees, but the Commission is important to the lake.  To go back to zero and have the staff laid off and the weeds not being cut in the spring, would be a complete disaster.  The Memorandum of Agreement with the DEP stated that once the Commission has user fees they cannot look to the State for any more money.  He added that the study he has that is 31 years old has all the information you need to know about Lake Hopatcong.  It states the recommendation on how to fix weed problems.  It provides a framework.  He added the Commission needs a Business Plan to be able to explain to the public what they are doing with the money.  

Mr. Felter stated that when he spoke to Mr. Baier he said that a lot of Ms. Macalle-Holly’s work would be covered under a grant for administrative reasons.  He added that the $600K they are looking at should be covered under grants.  He thinks the Commission will end up with fees.  He added he does not like the $100 fee and it should be lower.  
Ms. Rector stated they have worked very hard to get a stable source of funding.  The State has been there looking for ways to come up with a stable source.  She hopes the Commission can find a stable source of funding. 

Mr. Spinelli stated that he believes user fees would not come close to raising enough money the Commission needs to operate for the long term.  The Commission has to find a way whether it be user fees or some other type of fee similar to a watershed fee to fund the Commission. 

Mr. O’Connor stated he believes the mechanism is already in place with boat registration.  If they have boat fees then every other lake is going to want their share of boat fees.  They already have the people to collect it.  The Senator keeps showing up trying to get money.  

Ms. Gantert stated the Commission has incomplete data.  She believes that there will be user fees down the road.  

Commissioner Fernandez stated that user fees will not help the businesses or communities and may not even help the lake.  The Commission needs to develop a Business Plan.  More information is needed before moving forward with user fees.

Princeton Hydro Report

Dr. Lubnow provided updates on the various projects.  The 319(h) grant was provided by NJ DEP to install a variety of stormwater structures to reduce the solids and phosphorus that goes into the lake.  At the last meeting the Commission awarded the bid to the contractor for the installation of the Aqua Filter, which is a large stormwater structure to be installed in the Crescent Cove area.  The preconstruction meeting is scheduled for 10/27.  There are two other projects in that area that Princeton Hydro completed the design plans, but Princeton Hydro is reviewing. The budget to see if they can do these two projects as well.  In addition, there is another large structure that would be going in Jefferson Township.  The bid specification of that project went to Counsel and Township for their review.  
He discussed the EPA TWG.  They have received comments from Roxbury Township and Morris County for the two projects from the Township the revised plans were sent to the Township, County, Commission and County Soil district.  For Jefferson Township there are three EPA TWG projects there.  A couple of weeks ago they finished the survey data and that information was forward to the Township.  The Township needs to complete the survey data for Princeton Hydro to develop the design plans.  The Mount Arlington EPA TWG project, they had to reach out to Suburban Consultant and have not heard anything.  
Dr. Lubnow stated Princeton Hydro has finished the water quality monitoring for this year and is hoping at the next meeting he would have the 2008 water quality report.  He added that the operation staff has been collecting and is trained in stormwater monitoring and also has been collecting stormwater samples from lawns.  They have been collecting all this data which helps lower the cost. 
He stated if Ms. Macalle-Holly is not around to act as project manager, Princeton Hydro would need more coordination and assistance from the Commission in terms of the management of the EPA TWG.  At Princeton Hydro they handle all the technical issues, but the Commission must do more of the general management operations of that grant in Ms. Macalle-Holly’s absence.  

Ms. Rector added that she has committed overseeing the 319(h) grant after the staff leaves.  She stated DEP has a strong commitment to the EPA TWG and she would work to coordinate with EPA to see how they would like to move forward.   

Ms. Macalle-Holly added that when Regional Planning Board worked with Princeton Hydro they had more of a project management role.  However, the EPA does not want to deal with Princeton Hydro as a consultant.  They want to deal directly with the Commission on that grant and the Commission would need to determine who the new point of contact with the EPA will be. 

Dr. Lubnow stated they need to get the amount of weed biomass removed in 2008 so they can account for how much phosphorus is removed from the lake through weed harvesting.  
There was discussion on the EPA TWG activity for the lawn fertilizer outreach.   Ms. Macalle-Holly suggested that when monitoring for the lawns is completed the Commission should contact landscapers and provide lawn monitoring data and have an educational seminar.  The operation staff is collecting data to collect surface run-off of lawns and a number of people have volunteered to participate in this study.  

Dr. Lubnow added that next month he would be going to the North American Lake Management Society Meeting (NALMS) and would be giving a presentation on Lake Hopatcong and the comparison of phosphorus removal through phosphorus and non-phosphorus fertilizers.

Chair Ondish inquired if the information for the landscapers can be put on the website.  Dr. Lubnow stated that it could be done and once they have the phosphorus results they will have tables to show everyone.  

Mr. McCarthy inquired if there is any way grant money can be found to use for staff salaries. Dr. Lubnow stated that all the money is allocated for projects.
Sub-Committees
There being no sub-committees the Chair moved forward with the agenda. 

New Business

USGS Water Resources Investigation Agreement Renewal for 10/1/08-9/30/09
The Chair stated he had a conversation two weeks ago with Rob Reiser of the USGS.  They agreed that the Commission can include the same language in the agreement, which states the Commission will continue to pay for the services if they have appropriate funds.  Chair Ondish asked for a motion to approve entering into the MOA for USGS for October 2008-09.  Mr. Felter made the motion and Ms. Rector seconded.

ROLL CALL:
	Felter
	Yes
	Spinelli
	Yes

	Gantert
	Yes
	Zoschak
	Yes

	McCarthy
	Yes
	Fernandez
	Yes

	O’Connor
	Yes
	Rector
	Yes

	Servoss
	Yes
	Ondish
	Yes


Motion was unanimous. 

Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for Maintenance Facility  
The Chair stated a motion was needed to authorize the Chair to sign the MOA for the Maintenance Facility.  Mr. Zoschak made the motion and Ms. Gantert seconded.  

Mr. Zoschak inquired if the agreement is with the National Guard.  He stated he read the National Guard can move the equipment out in case of an emergency.  Ms. Macalle-Holly added that the building space is limited and the bulk of the equipment would be stored outside. 
There was discussion on the equipment storage after the staff was gone. 

Mr. Sorenson offered to shrink wrap the harvesting equipment. Chair Ondish thanked him for his offer and said he would have Mr. Calderio contact him directly. 

ROLL CALL:
	Felter
	Yes
	Spinelli
	Yes

	Gantert
	Yes
	Zoschak
	Yes

	McCarthy
	Yes
	Fernandez
	Yes

	O’Connor
	Yes
	Rector
	Yes

	Servoss
	Yes
	Ondish
	Yes


Motion was unanimous. 

Commissioners’ Roles

Chair Ondish stated that each one of the Commissioner’s volunteer and does not get paid.  He suggested the Commissioner’s look at their schedules to see what they could be available to do.  He added that the other option they spoke about on October 1, 2008 was to hire a part-time person.  Since then Ms. Villada, the temporary clerical assistant has indicated she would not be available.  Ms. Macalle-Holly added its unfortunate but Ms. Villada works two jobs and goes to school full-time and when her employer found out the Commission was having funding problems, he offered her full time employment.  Ms. Villada agreed to stay on until the end of November.  Ms. Macalle-Holly cautioned that if the Commission did not plan accordingly, this would not leave much time for training.
Dr. Lubnow discussed how the monitoring could be done by volunteers.  He stated that when the structure goes in they have to do post monitoring, which is very important.  The grant does not pay for the physical collection of the monitoring, which is what the operation staff has been doing.  If the operation staff is not here next year they have to retrain a new group of volunteers to collect data. 

Mr. Marke stated that to take samples you have to wait until it rains and go out and collect the samples within the first two hours of the rain event.  Some samples have to be filtered and all samples have to be taken to the lab to be processed.

Dr. Lubnow stated he would put a memo together to show exactly what needs to be done for the two grants.  

Mr. Zoschak inquired about what would happen if the monitoring does not get done.  Dr. Lubnow stated that if it does not get done and is not in the final report, then an agency can withhold the last 10% of the grant. 
Chair Ondish asked Ms. Macalle-Holly if she could make a report on what bills are coming up and when the money will be exhausted.  
Mr. McCarthy stated that in the old days some of the administrative tasks had to be done by the Regional Planning Board members.  
Public Comment
Al Riha, resident of Hopatcong, stated over the years he has accumulated four boats.  He inquired if next year he has to pay a $400 minimum for user fees.  He stated you cannot be fair and discriminate against the people who already support Lake Hopatcong.  The money has to come from other people.  He stated he tried to get a count from the State Park and no paperwork was given back to him.  

Terri Walker, resident of Hopatcong, inquired if businesses could sponsor something on the lake.  She added businesses pay big money to have their name as sponsors.  

Rob Gruber, resident of Mt. Arlington, stated that it seems grants have been going on before the Commission.  He stated it does not seem difficult to have each town conduct the water sampling for the basins that are in their town.  

John Kurzman, resident of Lake Hopatcong, inquired who would get the 10% if they do not do the water sampling.  Ms. Macalle-Holly advised him that the grant is an agreement.  If they do not meet the terms of the agreement an agency can withhold the final payment of the grant.  Mr. Kurzman added that he does not understand how the DEP is walking away from weed removal. He stated he also heard that the Funding Committee did not look at other alternatives.  The Committee proposed a number of different alternatives.  He suggested legislation should say that the four towns or two counties have the ability to charge for the cost of operating the lake in a safe, responsible manner.  It gives the Commission a way to get some money.  

Cliff Beebe, owner of Beebe Marina, stated he has been around the lake for couple years and he knows what has happened to the lake during that time.  They can live with the weeds growing in the lake.   

There being no further business at 10:50 p.m., Mr. Zoschak made the motion to adjourn and Mr. McCarthy seconded.  The motion was unanimous. 

Prepared by: Alejandra Villada   
Reviewed by: Donna Macalle-Holly
Page 7 of 12

